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Firstly I would like to thank my predecessor Jaime Hindle who stepped down from the role of Chair after six seasons. He took over at a difficult time for the WHUA and saw us progress to where we are currently. 

Season 2017 - 2018 had some major high points for the organisation, these highlights included:

> Karen Evans, Cathy Wright and Jamie Hooper appointed to the Commonwealth Games.
> Kevin Roberts and Jon McCall completing assessments to progress onto the National League.
> Kevin Roberts, Abby McCarthur and Jamie Hooper receiving their international badges following strong performances at their respective indoor tournaments, and progressing onto the FIH's promising list.
> Cathy Wright promoted to the outdoor promising list.
> Christian Phillips Adams, Chloe McCall and Toni-Lee Lambert being nominated for NPUA Development Panel.
> First international tournaments for Claire Barwood and Toni-Lee Lambert.
> Luke Rees being accepted onto U4E.

On top of all this it is great to see the umpires on the Development Panel going from strength to strength and starting to progress up the umpiring pathway. On the officiating side we now have a number of young officials who are in training and it is hoped that you will see more of these at various national events throughout Wales. Finally, last season saw us strike a deal with Adidas to ensure that our National Panel umpires and officials now look the part when they turn up to games and tournaments.

Thanks to those who filled in the survey we put out at the start of the summer; one of the things that this highlighted was that the support that we provide our club umpires is lacking. This is being addressed and the two regional committees have been asked to have a look at this as part of this seasons activities.

John Taylor

From the Chair




Following consulatation with Hockey Wales, and again, as a result of comments made in the survey, we are hoping to increase the support that we provide to those umpires who attend a level 1 course by giving them a mentor who they can contact for support and guidence leading up to the assessment.

We have also looked at the umpire and officials pathway to try and make it more relevent to the league stuctures and to provide a clearer way through to the higher levels. These new structures are outlined on the next few pages.

Yet again, our umpires and officials continue to shine at EHF and FIH appointed tournaments and we hope that this can continue throughout this season and beyond. 

We are fortunate enough to have some very dedicated people volunteering for roles within the organisation and I would like to thank them for all the work they have done in the past and are going to do in the future.

If you are interested in umpiring or officiating then contact us using the contacts listed at the back of this book.






Aimed at those wanting to only umpire mini-hockey or 4689 games. Currently in development with Hockey Wales.

4689 / Mini Umpire

Regional Umpire

Club Umpire

Level 1 Umpire

Umpires who have attended the theory and passed the practical assessment

Aimed at level 1 umpires who want to start umpiring at a higher level of hockey. Becoming a regional umpire requires you to be watched on at least two games of a suitable standard and assessed as suitable for this level.

Umpires who have completed their level 1 theory course, but not yet passed the practical assessment.

Those umpires who have left the region and are umpiring in the second tier of the league system (the one below National League). Usually top two divisions of the feeder leagues to the National League.

One of the things that the Executive Committee has been doing is looking at the pathways for both umpires and pofficials and making them more relevant for the structure of hockey that we have in Wales at the moment. This model has been devised by looking at the pathway an umpire has to take umpire the highest standard of games in the joint Wales and England League system. The Development Panel has been put in place to help those umpire who have expressed an interest and a commitment to umpiring progress up the pathway.


Level 3 Umpire

For those umpires who are umpiring at the top end of the game having achieved NPUA status.

Umpire Pathway

Level 2 Umpire




Technical Officials are those members of the WHUA who are appointed to tournaments to ensure they run smoothly and in line with competition regulations. There are three levels of Technical Official
Judge
A judge is either responsible for running game time and the scoreboard or involved in recording the games statistics for example substitutions, goals etc. 
Technical Officer
A technical Officer is responsible for ensuring the game runs smoothly, ensuring the team benches follow the rules set out in the regulations and helps the umpires on the pitch by timing cards during games. 
Technical Delegate
A Technical Delegate is responsible for the overall running of the tournament. 

Officials Pathway

Trainee Judge
The first steps on the officiating ladder. Once you have expressed an interest, a trainee judge will shadow an existing judge for at least two games, before having a go on your own.

Judge
A trainee judge becomes a judge once they have successfully completed at least four games and been signed off by a existing experienced official.

Trainee Technical Officer
A judge can move up to a Technical Officer once they have completed at least 15 games as a judge AND have been recommended for progression by at least two experienced Technical Officers. 

Technical Officer
A trainee Technical Officer becomes a Technical Officer once an experienced official has signed off on their progress and declared them competent. A Technical Officer can be appointed to any game determined by the Appointments Committee including acting as a Match Official.
Once at this level a consideration, is given to the Technical Official progressing to the EHF pathway.

Technical Delegate
A Technical Officer can become a Technical Delegate if the Appointments Committee consider that person to be suitable for the role.



The North AGM held in September 2017 had no changes to the Committee, We then held a Committee meeting straight after where it was decided that we would press ahead with a concentrated effort to have more umpires and develop umpiring in every North Wales Club in 2017/2018.

We also wrote to every club in North Wales Region regarding how many umpires they have (this was not the Hockey Wales list). To be fair every club bar one replied from North Region and the total number of umpires was 138. This was made up of active/players 92, inactive/players 14 and not yet assessed 32.  We also then gave every club a nominated umpire mentor/coach to assist with umpire development.

This gave us a massive insight into which clubs were struggling for umpires and those clubs who had many umpires.

During the season it was good to note that all games in every League ie North Wales Ladies, Mens North West and also Cheshire Ladies were played and umpires found to make sure these games went ahead.

On the Development front 2 level 1 Courses went ahead with approx 16 umpires on the courses and approx. 7 of those were successful in passing their assessments.  Also it has been pleasing to note that the radios we bought are now being used in a couple of clubs in North Region.  We have also had some small success with clubs in using mentors/coaches for newly assessed umpires.  Clearly we have a long way to go but from 2018/2019 we are going to have a big push to do more coaching for every club in North Region. Kev Roberts, myself, Ian Wright, Nicci Ashcroft, Rachael White, Clare Barwood will be going round clubs helping them to develop umpiring.


North Region


David Leighton






Some of the money we received from the Regional Board went to buy 5 “3” way radios as well as a laptop and projector to use in the Level 1 courses.
On the technical side of officiating it has been great to see Kloe Jarvis and Alice Gregory progressing well and getting Cup Final appointments and also Youth Finals.  I am confident (especially after the Women's Master's Tournament) that we now have the experience in the North to develop the technical side even further.

As far as our development of our young umpires, all seems to be going well. Clare Barwood has made great steps forward on the Development Panel as she has had both a Cup Final and European appointment.  Joe Turner is also making progress as he also has had a Cup Final appointment and is umpiring in the North West Mens League.

However, it is Kevin Roberts who makes all the news in the North with his appointment to NPUA, as well as several European Appointments.  We are all very proud up here on his achievements.  

We have to offer our thanks a special thank you to Phil Leach from Hockey Wales who made a great impact in setting up the level 1 Umpire Courses and also liaising with us on any umpiring issues we had. He will be sorely missed, but are looking forward to working with Tom Little to carry on the good work.

It was great to have a meeting with our colleagues from the South and the WHUA chairman which gave both regions strategies to implement for the forthcoming season.



South Region

Mike Riches


It's important to mention that we are here to help if we can. We have a wealth of resources / experience within the Committee, the Region and Welsh hockey generally. We have umpires who have been there, done it and got the T-shirt. It would be criminal to let their knowledge and experience go to waste. Feel free to contact us personally or collectively and if we can't give you the answers you want we probably know someone who can.

Umpiring is difficult at the best of times but can be incredibly rewarding. Having said that there are occasions when umpires have been subject to abuse from players and supporters. We want you to enjoy umpiring, any such abuse directed towards umpires is totally unacceptable. If you are unfortunate to experience this then please let us know. 

Finally I wish you all a rewarding and successful Season.

Another season is getting closer. Its time to dust off the cards, charge the radios and apply skin thickener. 

It is an expectation of umpires who, like players, have had a break between seasons but are still expected to hit the ground running producing cards with rapier like efficiency and be lightening quick on the whistle. It's a difficult job at times, one that unless you experience it for yourself is never completely understood or appreciated.

During the break we have had discussions both within the Region and with our colleagues from the north and agreed that, as well as continuing to train and qualify new umpires, we also concentrate on those who have qualified providing them with support and advice when required.

It was thought a good idea to have a qualified umpire/mentor present on certain Saturdays at locations where there are several games taking place. They would be available to watch and support, not assess, a colleague who feels casting a fresh pair of eyes on their performance might be beneficial. We will be issuing a list of dates and locations which will be soon.



Anyway, as time moved on, we all arrived safely from around the World on the Gold Coast in spectacular style, our accommodation was unbelievable as we were staying in 5 star apartments right on the beach! Now, as umpires, there’s a lot of down time during a two week long tournament so it was brilliant to have such luxurious accommodation but as UM’s and unlike the men, Minka and I had no rest days and spent most of our time in the stadium due to our schedule, coming back to our apartment did make things a lot easier and comfortable though!


We were told of our appointments 10 months before the start of the Gold Coast 2018 Commonwealth Games and we were all sworn to secrecy until it was announced officially by the FIH.

As one of the four Umpire Managers for the tournament (Minka Woolley AUS, Colin French NZL, Ged Current SCO and myself) our preparation, as per the normal process in such a big tournament started out with 9 months to go before we all arrived in Queensland. There’s a lot of preparation for us as UM’s to do before the tournament which starts with as much contact with our umpires as possible through various social media; videos; emails and various detailed forms that needed to be filled out as required by all of us and the Commonwealth organisers; Skype meetings with our TD’s, colleagues and the FIH as well as preparing all the briefings for the tournament for the umpires, video umpires, the broadcasters, medical and appointments of the umpires.

WHUA were fortunate to have three appointments to the 2018 Commonweath Games. Karen Evans was appointed as Umpire Manager, while Cathy Wright and Jamie Hooper went as umpires. Karen has kindly provided us with an insight to what he experience of the tournament was.


Commonwealth Games





Once all the preparation meetings (field of play inspection, team event briefing, coaches meeting, TD and FIH meeting, umpire briefing and finally the video umpire briefing) were held and everyone was fully briefed from the media, tv and communication crews we were all good to go. As we had given out the first 4 days of appointments to the umpires it meant that they could fully prepare and be ready for their matches in good time as preparation is key in any game.

This, for some, was the first time we had worked with some of the umpires and vice versa so they were given some of the early matches so we knew what we were dealing with to try to get the right umpires for the matches and more importantly for the teams. 




I won’t give a blow by blow account of every match but when Cathy had her first match its fair to say that she was well on form and had an excellent match with some brave advantages; great management techniques and umpiring well above her grade and a great start for her. 


The day that made everything very real to us was when we picked up our accreditation and official uniforms and Games kit. This is always an interesting process as the sizes you send to the organisers and the size of the clothes never ever marry up so we had a great fun swapping mixing and matching everything until we had a reasonable fit with our kit. However, as usual, we had several items missing; clothes needed to be adjust and altered and; some didn’t turn up at all! What added insult to injury was that we weren’t allowed to take part in the opening ceremony as they wanted more of the ‘visitors’ there or in other words those that had paid for a ticket! So, on the big night of the opening ceremony we held our own in one of the apartments and watched the whole thing on tv with a beer. I think we had the better option as it was 38 degrees in the stadium and a good night was had by all. 

After 4 days of waiting the hockey finally got underway. As UM for this tournament, the process and format is pretty much the same for all other tournaments but on a bigger scale. So after the matches we would meet with the umpires to discuss what worked, what didn’t and what could we do better or differently next time. The only thing that does change is how we manage this process as we are managing some very experienced umpires with umpires who are on the World Panel to experienced FIH umpires. 





As Minka and I had been to the stadium everyday, leaving our apartment at 7.45 am and returning  just after midnight most days, watching, assessing and coaching umpires, with over 25 women’s and 25 men’s matches the Games were eventually drawing to a close. We all have so many memorable moments and one or two that we’d like to forget but not many! What goes on tour stays on tour right??!!!

 We had a great group of umpires to work with both men and women, everyone mixed well and whilst a long tournament it was such a fantastic tournament and feel very privileged to have played a small part in the Gold Coast Commonwealth Games 2018! Here’s to the next one in 2022 in ………Birmingham!! 




The UDP programme is one of the best umpire development pathways in the world, with previous members having gone on to umpire at multiple world level events, Laurine Delforge and Marcin Grochal being just two examples. The support, coaching and advice available throughout the year is unrivalled, and I am thoroughly looking forward to what the rest of the programme will bring, and continuing to develop my umpiring. 

None of this would be possible without the support of the European Hockey Federation, Hockey Wales, WHUA, and our mentors Jean and Marc, who have supported me at every point of my umpiring journey. 

EHF UDP


Kevin Roberts

I was fortunate enough to be selected for UDP Group 11 (Umpire Development Group) after attending the U4E (Umpires for Europe) weekend in Breda in 2016. This weekend is now the only pathway to the UDP, and with only six umpires selected each year, the programme provides the opportunity to benefit from world class coaching and mentoring, practical weekends in various countries, and to attend various international tournaments across Europe. Michael Dutrieux (BEL), Anne Van Den Bosch (BEL), Miriam Gero (AUT), Hristiyan Vasilev (BUL) and Sandra Adell (ESP) are the other five umpires in Group 11. 

Under the mentorship of Jean Duncan and Marc Knulle, we had our launch event in Berlin, which has since been followed by at least three events each year, which has included attending the European Championships in Amsterdam and the opportunity to umpire top domestic league fixtures in Barcelona. Later this year we will also be attending EHL Round 1, where Groups 10 and 12 will be graduating and launching respectively. 



After catching the 6:15 flight to Amsterdam and then the connecting train to Breda I arrived at the hotel which served as the EHF headquarters for the Push HC event.

After getting to know some of the other umpires over a coffee in the bar it was back to the rooms to get our kit on for the fitness test. Thankfully all the umpires passed before we headed back for a shower and a quick briefing before dinner. The light blue U4E polo shirts were handed out as well as our pink umpiring shirts with some encouraging words from our mentors.

I was up early on the Saturday for a 8:30 PB game, the game went well and I headed back to the hotel for some rest before my game in the evening. The second game was a much tastier affair at under 18 level with the hosts PUSH HC taking on an unofficial French XI. during the match we were professionally filled with audio commentary from our mentors over the top of the footage. Whilst very cringe-worthy to watch it was usefully to see yourself and focus on things like positioning and body language. After the match it was again back to the hotel for a quick drink and chat with the mentor and some of the other umpires before bed. 

The Sunday was a later start were I umpired two games with both matches being made up of Dutch teams. The weather on the Sunday was particularly hot, and some glorious hockey was played in the Dutch sunshine. There was more feedback and encouragement from the mentors before the mad dash back to Schiphol to make the 21:15 flight home (which I nearly missed the connection train for as my taxi didn't show up). 

I had a thoroughly enjoyable first experience umpiring in Europe an hopefully it will be the first of many! 

A big thank you to everyone at the WHUA and Hockey Wales who have helped me on my umpiring journey to this point and nominated me for the U4E programme. 

U4E

Luke Rees







Meg Hooper & Clare Barwood

Development Panel


The 2017/18 season saw the launch of the Welsh Hockey Umpires Development Panel. It has been an action packed season with the panel being involved in multiple events. These include the Cardiff Met Invitational Tournaments in September and January, National Youth and Senior Cup Finals, and the Home Nations Masters Tournament to end the season. The Panel consists of umpires from across Wales that have been recommended to the WHUA by their clubs and current umpires. These umpires will then hopefully move onto the National and International Panels with the support of the WHUA.

The Cardiff Met Invitational tournaments were, for some, their very first experience of tournament hockey and provided an excellent starting point in the understanding of how a tournament is run and the importance of psychology in umpiring. The National Youth Cup Finals once again saw the panel come together for their last official event of the season. It was a great opportunity to put into practice what we had learnt over the season and continue to grow and learn. 

The games themselves threw up a few challenges but were very enjoyable with some great hockey on display. A number of us also took part in the National Senior Cup Final weekend which gave us the opportunity to umpire with those on the National and International panels. At the end of the season we were given the opportunity to umpire the Masters Home Nations which allowed us to umpire with umpires from both England and Scotland. This was a great event for us as it allowed the other umpires to see the product of a season’s hard work by all involved with the panel. 





The last meeting saw the panel being put through their fitness tests to see how they matched up to the latest FIH standards.

Some of the benefits in the group include: taking part in the activities mentioned above, mentoring by those who have experience in Europe, the English National League, and even on the international circuit. Also, it allows you to feel part of a team as the umpires are part of a team just as much as the players. The support received has allowed us to become more confident in our own abilities and to believe that we can go as far as we believe. Through the panel, new friendships have been made and this makes team events so much better as we all get to be in one place at the same time which doesn’t happen very often. 

The panel was created to mentor umpires who are committed to progressing in their umpiring so they can go onto umpiring at higher levels in England, Europe, and even on a global level. The progression shown by those on the panel last season shows how hard work, commitment, and team work all pay off and we’re all looking forward to seeing what the next season brings. 

As a panel, we’d like to thank all of the WHUA, especially John Taylor, Chloe and Jon McCall, Kevin Roberts, and Mark Staunton for all of the time and effort they have invested in the panel both on and off the field last season. The work put in has been extraordinary and we are all forever thankful! 





It was a busy summer for the Welsh Technical Officials with many tournaments taking place before the much anticipated Boys Under 18 Euro Championships at the National Hockey Centre at the end of July.

The tournament started the day before the games started with all the teams reporting for stick and equipment checks, passport checks, kit inspection, lots of technical paperwork, and a series of meetings. A new experience for some of the team. 

It was a good blend of officials from Europe each getting to know each other and learning from what other countries do in terms of making the role easier. Wales (Darren Morgan-Lock, John Taylor, Lesley Bayne and Luke Rees), Scotland and the Netherlands represented the officiating panel.

Each day saw the officials being the first team at the venue and usually the last team to leave. The pitch had to be checked as well as all the technical equipment for the day. The days with three or four games were long as we were usually appointed to at least two of the games but had to stay on site for the rest of them.

The weather was warm, the hockey was fast and furious played in the right spirit of the game and the officials had to be their best. The Tournament Management System (TMS) was used throughout letting parents, fans and spectators who couldn’t attend the tournament see live updates as the games were played! There was also a first for NHC as a 40 second count down clock was used to time penalty corners and goals.

For anyone wanting to take up officiating I would highly recommend it, it’s great fun, lots of hard work and you get to meet life long friends from all over the world.

Darren Morgan-Lock


Technical Officiating at U18's



Regional umpiring shirts are available to all umpires and come in three colours, yellow, green and turquoise (examples of yellow shirts shown below).
These shirts are provided by Bernie and Jane Wheeler and cost approximately £12 per shirt.
Should anyone wish to purchase a shirt (North or South) then please get in touch with Jon Prince, South Wales Treasurer. His email address is jon.prince19@gmail.com

You may have noticed that the WHUA use the two different logo's shown below.
The first logo (Yellow one) is the logo of the WHUA and is used on all our official documentation and on all the regional kit.  The second logo (Three feathers) is the logo that is used by those umpires and officials who have worked hard and have achieved a place on either our National or International Panels - it is the equivalent of winning your international cap if you were still playing.




Kit

Badges




crispypa@googlemail.com

The WHUA are a self funding organisation who work hard to develop top quality umpires and officials for matches and tournaments all over the world.
The WHUA have a number of sponsorship opportunities available so, if you know any company that would like to sponsor the WHUA and help us in this task then please put them in touch with Christian Phillips-Adams.

Sponsorship



Dave Leighton
Kevin Roberts

stitches57@btinternet.com
carolyn.llew@btinternet.com 
darren.morgan-lock@outlook.com 

Visit us at www.whua.org.uk

South Wales

John Taylor
Jon McCall
Mike Cleverly
John Taylor
JonMcCall
Chloe McCall 
Christian Phillips-Adams

Chair
Secretary
Appointments

Chair
Secretary

dleigh18@tiscali.co.uk 
kevinroberts.3@live.com

Chair
Secretary
Treasurer
Appointments
Development

Sponsorship/Kit

National Executive 

johnttaylor77@gmail.com
jon.mccall@rocketmail.com
clevem@clevem.plus.com
johnttaylor77@gmail.com
jon.mccall@rocketmail.com
pieinthesky99@hotmail.com 
crispypa@googlemail.com 

North Wales

Contacts

Mike Riches
Carolyn Llewelyn
Darren Morgan-Lock
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